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] Dear SBir, r "ATABAIA"Y

We are forwarding herewith enclosed copy, with free translation,
of & letter dated 23rd instant received from the Owners of the tan-
ker "ALABAMA", from which it will be seen that they submit,

for the favourable consideration of the Cormittee, their proposal

that the next Special Survey 3rd N°2 for this vessel become due
in May 1939, namely four years after the date of the completion
of last Special Survey carried out at this port, as per Genoa
Report N°13915 dated 13/5/35, instead of eight years after the
date of the last 8.8. 2nd ¥e3, i.e. 1.3f,

From the documents in this Office we have been able to
ascertain that, the major part of the last hull Special Survey,
was held from January until early in Ay 1935, namely internal
examination and testing of oil fuel and cargo tanks and examination

of vessel in dry dock, while the major part of the machinery
was examined in December 1934, January & April 1935.

Further in September 1935 the vessel was again examined at
Genoa for @ condition survey in dry d ock and testing of cargo tanks
i N°2 to 7 inclusive,to the light waterline which had to be done
to complete the 3rd Special Survey N°1 ( as per Genoa Report
Ne14115 dated 24/9/35).

Again the vessel was examined at Ta Spezia and Genos for

equipment, boiler and a condition surveys in Dec ember 1936 and
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and January 1937 ( as per Genoa Reports Nos.1l4689 & 14693),
respectively.

The Direction of the Registro Italiano at Genoa have
confirmed to us, as stated in the Owners’ letter, that in
December 1935 lr. G. Pietrapiana ( also Lloyd’s Register Non-
Exclusive Surveyor) had carried out at Ia Spezia ordinary hull and
machinery surveys, and, owing to the satisfactory result of then,
they had decided to give to this vessel the record of Special
Survey 3rd N°2 - 12,35 and a classification certificate was
issued to this effect, so that,for that Institution, the next
Special Survey is due 12,39, and it will be called 3rd N°3.

Although not mentioned in their letter‘the Owners have
verbally ihformed us that they will very much appreciate if it
will be possible also for our Society to follow the decision
taken by the Registro Italiano and combine then the dates
of surveyse. If desired the Owners are prepared to supply copies of
the reports of the survey held at La Spezia by lMre. G. Pietrapiana
in December,1935.

This case is similar in some respect to that of the
"AUERICANO" ( the sister vessel of the "AIABAMA?, please see
your letter "S" of the 6th April,1934.

We are, Dear Sir,
Yours faithfully,
IHE SURVEYORS TO LLOYD'S REGISTE!

The Secretary,
LONDON, -
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